
         December 10, 2013 
         Noon 

 
 The Fannin County Board of Education met in a work session with the following 
members present:  Steve Stanley, Vice-Chair; Bobby Bearden; and Lewis DeWeese.  Sandra 
Mercier, Chair and Terry Bramlett were absent due to the annual Georgia Farm Bureau meeting 
in Jekyll Island, GA.   
 
 Tara Cantrell, Fannin County School System Social Worker, reviewed Fannin County 
School system homeless procedures with Board members.   
 
 Art Hubbard, Assistant Superintendent, gave Board members an update on construction 
projects.  Mr. Hubbard stated the geo-piers have been installed and the form work will start 
within the week on the new maintenance facility.  Mr. Hubbard also stated the perimeter footers 
have been poured, the exterior foundation wall has been poured, the exterior CMU wall has been 
constructed, and the interior footer excavation is, the plumbing rough, and the electrical rough 
are all underway at the new CTAE wing. 

Mark Henson, Superintendent, reviewed the agenda for the meeting on Thursday, 
December 12, 2013. 

Mr. Henson stated State School Superintendent, Dr. John Barge will be visiting Fannin 
County High School on Friday, December 13, 2013 from 10:30 to 11:40.  Mr. Henson stated 
there would be an opportunity for the press to take pictures at 11:30.  Mr. Henson encouraged the 
media to attend. 

 
Lewis DeWeese stated when he was doing the Superintendent’s evaluation he noticed 

where Mark Henson’s goal was to achieve 99.99% completion.  Mr. DeWeese stated in 
reviewing the evidence he noticed Susan Jackson, Finance Director, had achieved 100% 
completion since the school system’s audits had no findings.   

 
 There being no further business to come before the meeting, a motion was made by 
Bobby Bearden, seconded by Steve Stanley, to adjourn subject to being called into special 
session by the Chair when deemed necessary.  All members voted yes; motion carried. 
 
        
       _____________________________ 
       Sandra Mercier, Chairperson 
 
 
       _____________________________ 
       Mark Henson, Superintendent 
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